SAC Meeting 1-22-18

Meeting was called to order at 5:42

Members in Attendance: Lori McCoy, Jamie Minnet, Mandy McKeever, Michelle Patchen, Lisa Fillo, Mary Shaw, Clo Frederick, Suzy Ancell, Shannon Summers, Carolyn Leyes, Trisha Butler

Approval of Minutes: Lori McCoy moved to approve. Jamie Minnet seconded the motion.

Good things to Report: Lisa Fillo reported that literacy night was a big success and thanked Heather Reading for coordinating the event. We had almost 200 kids that attended the event. We received a lot of positive feedback. She shared that upcoming events are art night and technology night. The All Remington Reads is currently in progress. All students were given a copy of Charlotte's Web. Lori McCoy has a link on her Facebook page where students can listen to different teachers read the book each night

PBIS Assemblies: Suzy Ancell shared that they are finishing up the assemblies this week. She shared that they have been using the assemblies to review schoolwide rules and expectations.

DAAC Reports: Lori McCoy shared that we need to finalize our school budget priorities.

PTSA: Lori McCoy shared that movie night will be held on Thursday, Jan 25, from 6-8. The movie this year is Trolls. This year PTSA will be charging nonmembers. \$1. The next PTSA meeting is Jan 29^{th} at 3:30.

New Business: Carolyn Leyes stated that we are encouraged by the growth of the students. She presented graphs that showed schoolwide student progress from the beginning to the middle of the year. She shared that red indicates that students are well below or significantly behind; yellow indicates that students are below and need support; green indicates that students are doing good, but not great; blue indicates that a student is a strong reader. Each grade set a goal for achievement. This year we have some new things in place to facilitate growth including a more systematic approach to progress monitoring, implementing reading groups, and more teachers were trained in intervention programs.

DAAC Budget Priorities: Lisa Fillo explained the process of making recommendations for school budget priorities and then the group collaborated to discuss priorities for the school. The following items will be presented to DAAC as our spending priorities.

- · Chrome Carts
- Full Time Literacy Interventionist

		x	
42			
	×.		
		¥	

- More Bandwidth to support additional usage
- Library books that are related to CKLA
- Smart Board

Falcon Education Foundation: Lisa Fillo shared information about the Falcon Education Foundation. She passed out a paper in case individuals want to help solicit donations on behalf of the foundation. All money that is raised by the foundation goes to teachers in the form of grants for their classrooms.

Teacher Reports: Clo Frederick shared that her student teacher is doing a good job and has been working to support all grade levels. We continue to have a lot of transfer students. Lisa Fillo shared that across the state we are experiencing an increase in special education students.

Lori McCoy shared that second grade has started math intervention groups. They are targeting students based on DIBELS math scores. With their reading interventions, students that have a blue composite score are spending more time on the computer with Myon and google classroom in order to better prepare them for third grade.

Trisha Butler shared that they have a new teacher in kindergarten which has reduced the class size. Students are currently studying weather. They have a meteorologist scheduled to visit on Jan. 24^{th.} Teachers are working to get students on the chrome books daily. Mr. Coddington and Mr. Whitson have been supporting this by having students practice logging on during specials. Students are enjoying different activities to go along with our All Remington Reads.

Lisa Fillo shared that third grade had participated in a Roman theme day to go along with the conclusion of their study of Romans. Fourth grade is currently studying inventions and 5^{th} grade is studying the Renaissance

Michelle Patchen shared that 4^{th} grade gifted and talented students are finishing their robotics unit and will be presenting this in April at our technology night. 5^{th} grade is working on algebra chains which they will use to build a 3D maze.

Next Meeting is February 6 at 3:15 at Remington. Lisa Fillo will present Sean Dorsey's budget along with the school improvement plan.

	*	